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July 30, 2014


The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

This letter transmits a report that responds to Ordinance 17696, Section 19, Proviso P2 (the proviso), which restricts expenditure of $5,000,000 until the Solid Waste Division (division) of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks transmits a solid waste interlocal agreement (ILA) review report, and a motion that acknowledges receipt of the report.

The proviso requires review of issues identified in Ordinance 17677 including, but not limited to:

1. Latecomer provisions;
2. Changes to the disposal rates charged based on the number of parties to the ILA;
3. Potential alternative financing mechanisms for future capital investments in solid waste facilities; and
4. Clarification of solid waste management planning responsibilities for cities that are not committed to the system after 2028.

The division and the Metropolitan Solid Waste Management Advisory Committee (MSWMAC) worked collaboratively to address these issues and identify any additional issues for possible amendment to the solid waste interlocal agreement. After review, neither MSWMAC nor the division propose any solid waste interlocal agreement amendments. Financial policies and other approaches may be used to address issues 1 through 3 identified in Ordinance 17677. As appropriate, solid waste management planning responsibilities which address issue 4 may be incorporated into an update of the comprehensive solid waste management plan. Such policies would support the Strategic Plan goal of financial stewardship.

It is estimated that this report required 18 staff hours to produce, costing approximately $1,500.

Thank you for your continued support of the division’s work to provide environmentally-responsible and efficient solid waste service to the residents and businesses of King County.

If you have any questions, please contact Pat D. McLaughlin, Division Director of the Solid Waste Division of the Department of Natural Resources and Parks, at 206-477-4501.

Sincerely,




Dow Constantine
King County Executive
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